
From: James Marmon <jamesmarmon2@gmail.com>

To: <bos@mendocinocounty.org>, bruce anderson <friscobruce@gmail.com>, "K.C. Meadows" <udjkcm@ukiahdj.com>, Willits Weekly
<willitsweekly@gmail.com>, Ariel Carmona <acarmona@willitsnews.com>

Date: 6/18/2018 10:18 AM

Subject: Item 4al consent calendar BoS Agenda, 6/19/18

(Item 4al) Approval of the Mental Health Services Act Reversion Plan for Innovation, Prevention and Early Intervention, Workforce Education
and Training, and Capital Facilities and Technology Needs in Fiscal Years 2018-20; and Authorization for the Health and Human Services Agency
Director or Designee to Sign the Plan, Submit it to the Mental Health Services Oversight and Accountability Commission and Department of
Health Care Services, and Implement the Reversion Program Spending Plan

“Mental Health Service Act (MHSA) unspent funds subject to reversion” does not mean that the funds were never spent; it just means that the
funds were not spent where they were supposed to be spent.

Furthermore, I think I figured out why we had all those retroactive payments made to RQMC/RCS a couple of months ago. They were trying to
spend down MHSA funds in order to reduce the amount of unspent money subject for reversion for last year and this year. Those retroactive
payments were dispersed to MHSA programs administered by the Schraeders. I hope the State is following up on my complaints. It makes me
wonder if the services really ever got to the clients or if the County and RQMC were just balancing their books. The Shell game continues.

Where’s the money Camille?

James Marmon MSW


